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ALL CLUB and PROJECT LEADERS, MEMBERS and PARENTS will be able to contribute
to the articles posted weekly by completing a short form and uploading their article and any
photos to accompany it at https://bit.ly/2x9r4Ho. SAVE THIS LINK! Articles for the current
week, must be submitted by Midnight on Thursday.

4-H Meetings Reimagined -
Using Zooms to Lead a Fun and

Engaging 4-H Meeting
FREE Zoom-Pro Account for Sheboygan County

Sheboygan County 4-H now has access to ONE ZOOM PRO Account! If you would like to utilize this
account for your club or project please contact me to reserve your date and time of use at 
sarah.tarjeson@wisc.edu  or 920-459-5915. It will be required that you participate in some training
prior to use. Live tech support from Sheboygan County staff is not available during your scheduled
meetings. 

So far the following clubs/users have registered for use of this account: 

Willing Workers -  Michelle Klemme
Clover Crusaders - Katie Bruckner, Rachel Stokdyk, Drake Schilders
4-H Rangers - Kelly Kleiber
Mosel Farm and Home - Michelle Mauk
Town and Country - Ashlee Gollakner
Hingham Handy Helpers - Cindy VanderWeele

Survey

General Livestock Committee - Open Adult
Swine Position
The General Livestock Committee has had an unexpected resignation of an adult swine
position. We are looking for an adult swine member to fill the 1 year term. If you would be
interested in this position, please contact one of the adult committee members by Dec 30th. 
As a committee we will vote if we have more than one applicant.    

The Wisconsin 4-H Movement - Exploring New
Opportunities
In your club or community there are many different opportunities for you to explore new
opportunities! When you explore new opportunities, you open the door to new experiences,
projects, and places. Here are some ideas to encourage you to exploring new opportunities
and live out The Wisconsin 4-H Movement: 

- Serve as an officer in your club, county or state
- Participate in educational travel experiences
- Attend 4-H camp or other county-level experiences
- Explore future career opportunities
- Discover a new 4-H project 

Check out the #4HMovement and more at: https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/the-movement/ 

Come to 4-H Camp Riversite to
Celebrate the Holiday Season
with Traditional Christmas
Activities!
Our second annual “Holiday in the Woods” will be held on
December 18 from 6-8 pm; this event is open to all 4-H families as
well as the public. Activities will include horse-drawn wagon rides, a

warming campfire, hot chocolate and cookies, and a 4-H club mini tree decorating contest.
Additionally, the handicap loop will be available for a night hike so bring a flashlight. This is an
excellent opportunity to get out of the house and enjoy the fresh night air!

RSVPs are *REQUIRED* this year so PLEASE respond as soon as possible with the number of
people planning to attend. You may contact Mollie Mechenich at 920-980-9054,
emt_mmt@yahoo.com, or through the Camp Riversite or Exploring Your Environment facebook
messenger. We are requesting that RSVPs be made no later than Dec. 10 for planning purposes.
Thank you and we hope to see you there!

QUESTIONS? CONTACT...
Sarah Tarjeson: 4-H Youth Development Educator
sarah.tarjeson@wisc.edu
Phone: 920-459-5915

Nancy Brown: Support Staff
nancy.brown@wisc.edu
Phone : 920-459-5903

Tammy Zorn: Support Staff
tammy.zorn@wisc.edu
Phone: 920-459-5904

An EEO/AA employer, University of Wisconsin-Madison Division of Extension provides equal
opportunities in employment and programming, including Title VI, Title IX, the Americans
with Disabilities Act (ADA) and Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act requirements.
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